
October 12, 2023

The Honorable Antony J. Blinken
Secretary 
U.S. Department of State
2201 C Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20520

Dear Mr. Secretary:

Thank you for everything the Department of State is doing to help Americans impacted by the 
war in Israel. We are all devastated by Hamas’ horrific, inexcusable attacks, and all of the 
innocent civilians who have been kidnapped, killed, or trapped in the crossfire in Israel and 
Gaza.

While we have received frequently updated resources for Americans in Israel, we write to 
express our concern about the lack of clear information available to our constituents and other 
Americans who are trying to leave Gaza and the West Bank. Many of them are unclear about 
what services the U.S. Embassy in Jerusalem is providing to help Palestinian Americans and 
American citizens living, working, and traveling in Gaza and the West Bank.

As the United States Government works with regional partners to help provide safe passage for 
civilians to leave the region, we request the Department make efforts to expand their guidance to 
include additional details pertinent to Palestinian Americans and American citizens in Gaza and 
the West Bank, ensure embassy staff fluent in Arabic are available to assist them, and publicize 
this information in an accessible manner.

Thank you for your urgent attention to this vitally important matter.

Sincerely,



Sara Jacobs
Member of Congress

Lloyd Doggett
Member of Congress

Nikema Williams
Member of Congress

Ilhan Omar
Member of Congress

Bonnie Watson Coleman
Member of Congress

Pramila Jayapal
Member of Congress

Sydney Kamlager-Dove
Member of Congress

Raúl M. Grijalva
Member of Congress

Eric Swalwell
Member of Congress



Jonathan L. Jackson
Member of Congress

Debbie Dingell
Member of Congress

Eleanor Holmes Norton
Member of Congress

Betty McCollum
Member of Congress

Gwen S. Moore
Member of Congress

Valerie P. Foushee
Member of Congress

Greg Casar
Member of Congress

Lizzie Fletcher
Member of Congress


